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Independent Living Reopening Plan - Family Visitation Guidance 

 

 StoneRidge Retirement Living has identified 3 separate neutral zones for family visitation: 

o Creekside Back Patio – Outside – (2 Max) 

o Creekside Gazebo – Outside – (1 Max) 

o Creekside Lounge – Inside – (2 Max) 

o Gazebo on Hanover – Outside – (1 Max) 

o Pavilion on Hanover – Outside (1 Max) 

o IL Right of Front Entrance – Outside (1 Max) 

o IL Activity Room – Inside (2 Max) 

 We ask that residents and visitors do not move furniture in the visiting areas as areas 

are setup to comply with State and Federal Guidance and social distancing. 

 

 All Visitors must apply a mask which covers their mouth and nose prior to entering the facility. 

When completing in facility visits, all visitors must wear their mask at all times.   

 

 Visitors to LeTort Independent Living must enter the facility by the Independent Living entrance.   

Visitors to Creekside Independent Living must enter the facility at the Creekside Lounge.  

Immediately upon entrance visitors must use alcohol based hand sanitizer and complete / pass the 

screening process before proceeding with visitation.  This screening includes being free of a 

temperature for 24 hours without the use of fever reducing medications prior to the scheduled 

visitation. 

   

 Families must follow all State and Federal guidance for out of household visitation practicing social 

distancing which includes no physical contact such as hugging. 

 

 Residents will meet visitors at the designated neutral zone for their scheduled visitation. 

 

 Visitation time slots are outlined in 30 minute increments, with a 30-minute post visit period to 

allow for staff to prepare the area for the next visitation which includes disinfecting the visitation 

area. i.e. 10:00 am – 10:30 am, next visit 11:00 am- 11:30 am 

 

 Visitation will not be scheduled over the lunch hour, with the last scheduled visitation from 4:00 to 

4:30 pm, Monday through Friday. 

   

 At present, visitation will only be scheduled Monday through Friday from 9:30 AM to 11:30 AM and 

1:00 PM to 4:00 PM to allow for adequate staff resources to assist and disinfect visitation areas. 
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 All visitations areas will be monitored during scheduled visitations to insure compliance with 

visitation policies. 

 

 We request that visitors respect the reopening visitation plan and adhere to the provisions outlined 

for everyone’s safety.  

 

 Upon completion of a scheduled visitation we ask that visitors exit the premises and not proceed to 

an independent living resident’s apartment for continued visitation as the visitation policy is in place 

to allow for a safe transition to the communities reopening process.  Unnecessary risks could create 

delays in the reopening plan and increased restrictions on visitation due to the unpredictable nature 

of COVID-19 and the manner in which it is spread.   

 

 If you start with a temperature or any symptom indicative of COVID-19 or are diagnosed with 

COVID-19 within 14 days of your visit to the community, please contact the communities 

Administrator at 717-249-5322, Extension 12086. 

 

 We thank everyone for your assistance and support during the COVID-19 Pandemic.  Additionally, 

we are appreciative of your adherence to the visitation guidance outlined in the notice. Together we 

will promote a safe and healthy Living environment.  


